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Adopted 
 
Members Present via Zoom Webinar:  Beth Albiani, President; Crystal Martinez-Alire, Clerk; Nancy 
Chaires Espinoza, Carmine Forcina, Sr., and Anthony Perez; Absent: Sean Yang until 12:30 p.m. 
 

Others Present via Zoom Webinar:  Christopher R. Hoffman, Superintendent; Robert Pierce and 
Mark Cerutti, Deputy Superintendents; David Reilly, Associate Superintendent; Bindy Grewal and 
Craig Murray, Assistant Superintendents; Shannon Hayes, Chief Financial Officer; Steve Mate, Chief 
Technology Officer, Xanthi Soriano, Director of Communications 
 
OPEN SESSION VIA ZOOM:  Ms. Albiani called the special board meeting to order via Zoom at 
8:30 a.m.  
 
I. Pledge of Allegiance – Mr. Robert Pierce, Deputy Superintendent of Business Services and 

Schools, led the pledge of allegiance.  
 

II. Opening & Review of the Day – Superintendent Hoffman thanked the Board for participating and 
provided an overview of the day. 
 

III. Regional Feeder Pattern Board Presentation – Laguna Region – Ms. Albiani called on Xanthi 
Soriano to read public comments submitted through the District’s Google Public Comment Form 
related to this item; there were none. 
 
Administrators from schools in the Laguna Region provided an update on the work being done at 
their sites and the support they are providing students, community members and staff during distant 
learning. 
 
The Board provided feedback to site administrators and commended them for the work that has been 
done at their sites. 

 
Ms. Albiani called for a break at 10:15 a.m. and called the meeting back to order at 10:30 a.m. 

 
IV. Regional Feeder Pattern Board Presentation – Valley High Region - Ms. Albiani called on 

Xanthi Soriano to read public comments submitted through the District’s Google Public Comment 
Form related to this item; there were none. 
 
Administrators from schools in the Valley Region provided an update on the work being done at 
their sites and the support they are providing students, community members and staff during distant 
learning. 
 
The Board provided feedback to site administrators and commended them for the work that has been 
done at their sites. 

 
Ms. Albiani called for a lunch break at 12:05 p.m. and called the meeting back to order at 12:30 p.m. At 
12:30 p.m. Mr. Yang joined the meeting. 

 
 

V. 2021-2022 Open Enrollment - Ms. Albiani called on Xanthi Soriano to read public comments 
submitted through the District’s Google Public Comment Form related to this item; there were none 




